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December 10, 2021 

Electronic Distribution Only 
Mr. Joseph Kareta 
Crowley Fuels LLC 
201 Arctic Slope Avenue 
Anchorage, Alaska 99518 

Subject:  Crowley Fuels LLC Fort Yukon Bulk Fuel Storage Facility Oil Discharge 
Prevention and Contingency Plan, ADEC Plan #: 21-CP-5193; Public Notice and 
Plan Distribution Instructions 

Dear Mr. Joseph Kareta: 

The Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation (department) determined the plan renewal 
application package for the Crowley Fuels LLC Fort Yukon Bulk Fuel Storage Oil Discharge 
Prevention and Contingency Plan sufficient for review on December 1, 2021. The application 
package will be reviewed in accordance with the procedures outlined in 18 AAC 75.455. Additional 
information may be requested, based on the department's technical review and comments received 
during the public comment period. The review schedule is designated as follows: 
 

Start of public comment period (Day One): December 14, 2021 
 
End of public comment period (Day 30); public comments and  
requests for additional information due by 11:59 pm: January 12, 2022 

 
A single public notice of this application must be published as required by 18 AAC 75.455(b)(5) and 
appear in the following newspaper(s) on or before Day One: Fairbanks Daily News-Miner.  Please 
review the enclosed notice for accuracy and contact me if any changes are necessary. Crowley Fuels 
LLC is responsible for arranging and paying for the publication. Proof of publication must be 
provided to the department in the form of the original affidavit from the newspaper by Day 30. 
Failure to have the public notice published on or before Day One will require the issuance and 
publication of a new public notice with changes to the comment period as needed.  
 
Crowley Fuels LLC is responsible for providing copies of the application package to the reviewers 
identified in the enclosed distribution list before Day One to ensure they have sufficient time to 
review and comment on the application package. Proof of distribution must be provided to the 
department. The plan will also be available at the department’s website 
(http://dec.alaska.gov/Applications/SPAR/PublicMVC/IPP/CPlansUnderReview) for public 
review starting on Day One.  
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If you have any questions, please contact me at 907-451-2126 or nicole.farnham@alaska.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Nicole Farnham 
Environmental Program Specialist III 
 
 
Enclosures: Draft Public Notice 
  Application Package Distribution List 
 
cc with enclosure: John Ebel, ADEC 

Jody Barthlow, ADEC 
Kimberley Maher, ADEC 
C-Plans, ADNR 
Habitat Section, ADF&G 
Bridget Crokus, USFWS 
Torri Huelskoetter, EPA  
Bob Whittier, EPA 
Lisa Baraff, Northern Alaska Environmental Center 
Megan Johnnie, Crowley Fuels, LLC 
Hannah Charrouf, Pearson Consulting 
Leslie Pearson, Pearson Consulting 
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